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I am extremely disappointed that [ was not given an opportunity
for public comment. I called-in on Tuesday 2/07/2023, but was
told that "The item was continued"... -- What does that mean ??
You need to provide more information for the public, instead of
just saying "The item was continued..." This is extremely vague,
confusing, and unfair to the public.. I wanted to comment that,
while I'm in support of this development (Planning Case No.
CPC-2019-2567-GPAJ-VZCJ-HD-CUB-SPR), the design and
coloration NEED MAJOR CHANGE. The currently proposed
design looks very uninviting and utilitarian, which would ruin the
streetscape aesthetics. The developer needs to replace the gray /
black color of the building to something more pedestrian-friendly
and urban-friendly. The City has gone too far with allowing many
hideous project that involve objectionable building colors,
including gray and black. This is aesthetically and architecturally
incorrect. For this development, the segments of gray / black color
should be replaced with lighter and more vibrant, more inviting
coloration. Thank you.



